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March 10, 2021 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

Below is an update related to the possibility of offering a full-time in-person learning option for 

all of our PreK-12 students: 

 

 All parents/guardians received a link to a survey earlier today.  We ask that all 

parents/guardians complete this survey, even if you do not want to change your child’s 

educational program.   

 

 In this survey, parents will be able to choose between full-time in-person learning and 

full-time remote learning.  Additionally, we are asking parents to choose between school 

provided transportation and transportation provided by another means of getting to and 

from school.   

 

 Parent/guardians who have trouble completing this survey, or who did not get the survey 

link, should call the Tully Elementary School office (315-696-6213) or the Tully 

Junior/Senior High School office (315-696-6235).  

 

 We are anticipating that our in-person enrollment will increase.  If this happens, some 

student desks will need to be placed closer than six feet apart.  Clear barriers will be used 

on desks that are placed closer than six feet apart.   

 

 Program changes are contingent upon our ability to provide transportation given current 

social distancing requirements, and upon our ability to procure appropriate barriers, 

which will be needed for areas where students are seated less than 6 feet apart.  

 

 Public health measures utilized during the 2020-21 school year will remain in effect.  

These public health measures include wearing masks, ongoing cleaning, social 

distancing, hand washing, asymptomatic COVID testing, and utilization of health 

screenings.  

 

Let’s all continue to work together to stay healthy so that we can expand in-person learning 

opportunities for our students. 

 

Sincerely, 
Robert J. Hughes 

Robert J. Hughes 

Superintendent of Schools  


